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Good afternoon,
 

On Tuesday, September 7th, the Race, Ethnic and Gender Diversity Panel of the ASC Curriculum
Committee reviewed a new REGD course proposal for German 2256.
 
The Panel did not vote on the proposal as they would like the following points addressed: 

The Panel believes that the category of Ethnicity is not covered at a level that satisfies
the requirements of the ELOs for the GE Foundation: REGD and suggests adding
additional material related to Ethnicity or more clearly articulating in both the GE
submission forms and the syllabus how current course materials connect with Ethnicity.
The assignments in the syllabus do not clearly articulate how they will deal with issues
of race, ethnicity and gender diversity and the Panel kindly requests that information
about how individual assignments will engage with the GE Foundation: REGD Goals and
ELOs.
The Panel feels as if the syllabus and GE submission forms have a slight disconnection
and would like to kindly ask that the information provided in the GE submission forms
be included within the syllabus. For example, include information about how the
course will engage with ideas of race, ethnic and gender diversity when investigating
the Black Sherlock Holmes, as found on page 6 in the course calendar section of the
syllabus.
The Panel kindly requests that all courses submitted in the new GE Foundation: REGD
include a Land Acknowledgment, which can be found on the Multicultural Center’s
website at: https://mcc.osu.edu/about-us/land-acknowledgement
On page 2 of the syllabus, under the required texts section, the syllabus mentions that
students can obtain materials at the SBX bookstore. This bookstore has closed and is no
longer an option for students to utilize.
The Panel would like to note that the course syllabus mentions the use of the Secure
Media Library (found on page 2 of the syllabus). The Secure Media Library is now
defunct and no longer a resource the University provides and the Panel suggests
removing it from the syllabus.

I will return German 2256 to the department queue via curriculum.osu.edu in order to address the
Panel’s requests.
 
Should you have any questions about the feedback of the Panel, please feel free to contact Richard
Fletcher (faculty Chair of the REGD Panel; cc’d on this e-mail), or me.
 
Best,
Michael
 

Michael Hilty
Curriculum and Assessment Assistant
ASC Curriculum and Assessment Services The College of Arts and Sciences
306 Dulles Hall, 230 Annie and John Glenn Ave, Columbus, OH 43210
614-247-6089 Office
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